
 

 

Brule River Riders Snowmobile 
Club 
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI 
October 20, 2016 
 

 

The October 20, 2016 meeting was called to order by President Al Makela at 7:01 pm.   

Secretary’s Report/Approval of Minutes:   Minutes were read and accepted.  Correction to be made to 

Donna Bergsten last name 

Correspondence:   none 

Treasurers Report:  Read by Al Makela.   

Bills:  bill submitted by Zachary Makela for gas for KAOA trip of $24.14.  Motion by Don Miesbauer, 

second by Zachary Makela to pay bills 

Groomer Trails:    

Work day this weekend.  Meet at the Covered Wagon at 9 am. 

Bruce and Cliff have installed 30 posts so far on reroute on trail 27. 

Priem bridge – no update 

Mark Schroeder says mess at on trail 4 at Pikes Peak and Okerson Roads will be cleaned up by loggers.  

Al Makela and Mark Schroeder to inspect trail near Deggerman road to determine if it needs bulldozed. 

Bennett Road -  Town has to write ordinance to open Bennett Road.  Bruce has adequate signs for this 

route 

Trail 4 reroute in Hawthorne – Al Makela working on this with Udeens.  Should be open this winter.  We 

will need to list them on our insurance as additional insured as 18th Street LLC.  Modified easement was 

sent back by Udeens.  We need to ask permission before we can enter property for brushing. 

Decided to order 100 posts, signs that state Trails Maintained by Brule River Riders and also Use of This 

Trail is a Privilege not a Right. 

Trail 635 – Bruce Bergsten stated Brian Zieman will help out getting this trail ready. 



Trail 235 – Eric Shaffer updated on bridge work that was completed.   Eric, Don and Bruce to work on 

this trail on Friday. 

Brusher is at Lulich and needs multiple repairs, including scissor cylinder, relief valve on break away, 

hydraulic motor seals and updated relief valve on hydraulic motor.  Peter from Lulich is requesting an 

additional one year warranty from Land Pride.  Land Pride has others with similar issues.  Land Pride may 

pay for some of parts. 

NTA:  next meeting November 1st. 

Tri County Corridor:   no report 

AWSC:  Workshop is October 28-29.   

Social:  NA 

Unfinished business: 

 Hats and shirts still available at Shirts unlimited 

Safety Class:  Bruce Bergsten to look into using Amnicon Fire Department December 5th and 7th for 

snowmobile only class. 

By-laws:  bylaws were passed out and reviewed.  No additional changes requested.  Will be voted on at 

next meeting. 

New business:    

Bruce Bergsten stated that Brule River Master Plan is out for comment.  There is a meeting November 

3rd at the Brule Town hall. 

Bruce Bergsten brought up topic of getting certificate of deposits at bank.   We could make a little extra 

money on interest.  Bruce to get more information.  We do not want to tie up money too long in case 

we get a groomer next summer.   We can will not get any cd until reimbursed for culvert in Lake 

Nebagamon. 

Bruce Bergsten asked what priorities there are on mowing and grading – Tri County Corridor and Wild 

Rivers Trail 

Next meeting November 3rd. 

Motion by Bruce Bergsten to adjourn, second by Don Meisbauer. 

 

 

 


